
 
 
 
 

 

 
August 16, 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians of CCCS Aston scholars, 
 

My name is Phil Meitner, the new principal for the 7th grade: House of Integrity for the 2022-23 school 

year.  The Assistant Principal for the 7th grade is Kathleen Bruce.  As I begin my first year as Principal at 

Chester Community Charter School (CCCS), I am energized and deeply committed to making a positive 

difference in the life of your scholar.  We will accomplish this together by setting high academic expectations 

for all scholars and providing supportive systems to assure they are met.  By focusing on a positive school 

culture, setting high standards for teacher performance, increased academic expectations for all scholars and 

engaging the community, it is our goal at CCCS Aston for all scholars to be life-long learners who are college 

and career ready as they transition on to high school. 
 

Last year, Ms. Bruce and I established strong relationships with many of our incoming 7th grade scholars 

and families, serving as the 6th grade Assistant Principal and she as a 6th grade teacher. We look forward to 

continuing those relationships and welcoming the new 7th grade scholars and their families. We will have many 

opportunities to work together, because we know scholars thrive when we are a team. Our collaborations will 

include but are not limited to an Open House, Back to School Night, PTA meetings, report conferences and 

more.  
 

 Our goal is to work with you to challenge all our scholars to meet their academic and social potential. 

As many of you know 7th grade is extremely important because those grades, test scores and behavior records 

are the major factors determining high school acceptance.   

 

Below are a few points about the 2022-2023 school year: 

● CCCS will be completely in-person for learning this school year 

● The first day of the school year will be Tuesday, August 30 

● The school day for scholars begins at 7:30 am, scholars will be considered late at 

 7:45 am and the school day ends at 2:30 pm   

● The theme for the 2022-23 school year will be: “In it together to be better than ever” 

● Scholars must be in complete uniform every day   

○ 7th grade uniform shirt color is hunter green 

○ Boys uniform pants are gray and Girls uniform skirts are plaid 

○ All scholars must wear solid black shoes or sneakers. 

○ Uniforms can be purchased through Cramer’s Uniforms.   

○ We welcome any gently used uniforms that are too small for your scholars to help others. They 

can be turned into the main office. 

● Scholars will be expected to meet behavioral, uniform and academic expectations   

● Back to School Night is Thursday, September 15, 2022 

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to work with and support your scholar’s education each day.  This 

is a tremendous responsibility that I do not take lightly. It is my promise to you that I will do everything in my 

power to help your child be a successful scholar at CCCS Aston.  We look forward to an engaging and successful 

school year as we empower your scholars as learners! 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Mr. Phil Meitner 

7th grade Principal CCCS Aston – Achievement Hall 

pmeitner@chestercommunitycharter.org 

610-447-0400 ext. 4171 

mailto:pmeitner@chestercommunitycharter.org

